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We sailed through the year of 2020 with its many challenges and nuances. God has generously blessed us and still continues to accompany us with His protecting embrace. Although the pandemic is still here, we have the grace of vaccines that are in the process of being made available. I would like to remind you of our Holy Father’s plea…to please follow the CDC guidelines given to us as part of Jesus’ mandate to love one another. Wearing masks, keeping social distance, and getting the vaccination are all ways in which we fulfill God’s command to love one another. Thankfully, and by the help of God, we have not had to close any classrooms or school so far. Our faculty and staff are really doing an outstanding job and I am so proud of them. I thank our families as well, for protecting your children and for protecting us. You really make a difference! May 2021 prove to be a safer and healthier year for all of us. Thank you for your cooperation.





We thoroughly enjoyed National Catholic Schools’ Week that began on January 31st and ended on February 6.  Bishop Robert Marshall’s visit to our school on Friday, January 29th kicked off our week- long celebration! We were very excited to meet Bishop Marshall and welcome him to Sacred Heart. During the week, we held activities highlighting the theme of Faith, Excellence and Service. 





We are presently looking forward to our Spring Fling. It will be scheduled hopefully in April. It is in the beginning stages of planning. There are many ideas floating around and we will need your parental support and lots of help. More information will be coming soon as we finalize our plans.





 Pre-registration will begin on March 1st.  Please help us to get the word out! There is room in some of the grades, but others will be placed on our waiting list. 





I pray that God continues to bless you and your families as we continue the hard work God has begun in us. Together we build up the body of Christ, which is very present here at Sacred Heart School –


Sr. Sandra Norsworthy





PRE-K3 Mrs. Ashley Borrel and Mrs. Melissa Brouillette are so excited about their class’ progress this second half of the year! The children have learned all of their colors and shapes, numbers 1-10, and have almost finished identifying all of the letters in the alphabet! They are learning how to write their names and are eagerly learning new concepts such as patterns, opposites, understanding sizes (big/small), and having lots of fun learning new tools on the Smart board. They are doing a great job of drawing self portraits, painting and various crafts. We are so proud of all that they have accomplished!


PRE-K4 


The students were very excited about the various activities before the Christmas Holidays. They enjoyed dressing out for different themes during the week of School-Mas. One activity that the students enjoyed for Advent was putting hay on their manager for baby Jesus. It was a joy to see their excitement when they received the small figurine of baby Jesus to take home. The students continued working on different skills: writing their alphabet and numbers, coin recognition, and many more skills.  They enjoyed all of the planned activities for National Catholic Schools Week. We continue to thank our parents for their unending support during this time of the Pandemic and for sending their children with face coverings. This is awesome! Please keep it up! - Sr. Kalen Sarmiento











�PRINCIPAL’S CORNER














CALENDAR DATES:





February 15-16


Mardi Gras Holiday – OFF





February 17 


Ash Wednesday





March 1


Pre-Registration





March 1-5 


Dr. Seuss Week (Online Book Fair)





April 1 


Holy Thursday





April 2


Good Friday





April 2-9 


Easter Vacation





April 17 


Possible SHS Parent Fundraiser Event





April 17


First Reconciliation Retreat for Second Grade





April 26-30 


ACT ASPIRE TEST





May 


Graduation TBA





May 28 


Last Day of School
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Fr. Jose Pallipurath, Pastor - Sr. Sandra Norsworthy, Principal 


Assistants: Mr. Marvin Guillot & Sr. Kalen Sarmiento 


Mrs. Karen Moreau, Director of Development and Stewardship








THIRD GRADE NEWS


3 Miss Cristel Voorhies’ third grade sends well wishes to all of our school and community with deep appreciation for all that they do for SHS. The students enjoyed Catholic School Week. They continue to work hard in their subjects. In language arts, they are working on comprehension skills and reading small chapter books. The students will integrate nouns, verbs, adjectives, and adverbs in their writing skills. Students in math will focus on learning multiplication facts, long division, measurements, fractions, and word problems. It is very important for parents to practice multiplication facts daily. In social studies, students will be learning about various Louisiana's Festivals.
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FIRST GRADE NEWS


1A Mrs. Cindy Roblin’s first graders were very excited to receive their first hardback readers and have been working hard to develop stronger decoding and comprehension skills. They have enjoyed participating in the Religion Fair and displaying their miracles of Jesus. The  students have pledged to work hard for the remainder of this school year and are looking forward to becoming second graders.


SECOND GRADE CLASS NEWS


2A News from 2A! Mrs. Barbara Vead’s class has finished Unit 3 in reading where they studied about the earth, weather, and music! Unit 5 in math has begun in which we are subtracting two-digit numbers, with and without regrouping.  They are looking forward to receiving their plant kits from Nutriens for spring planting!  The Catholic School Week school decorations were fun to create. Cursive handwriting is another new skill that they have begun.  January flew by!!  And the children await all of the possibilities that February has to offer.


2B This school year is passing very rapidly in Mrs. Claudia Crabtree’s class.  Parents please spend time every evening listening to your child read and ask them questions throughout the story to continually develop comprehension skills.  In math, regrouping in addition and subtraction is being taught.  The students are looking forward to making their First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion in the spring. “I feel so blessed to be able to teach this great group of students.”


JR. HIGH SOCIAL STUDIES


Mr. Marvin Guillot started many new topics in Social Studies. In the sixth grade, the students have completed the geography of Europe and are learning about the Dark Ages in Europe. They will also study about the great King Charlemagne. In seventh grade, the Protestant Reformation is being studied and discussed. Martin Luther and the start of the Reformation was very interesting to the students. In the eighth grade, the study of Louisiana becoming a state has been discussed in detail. The Louisiana Purchase and the Battle of New Orleans is always a highlight of the semester.


JR.BETA CLUB


The Junior Beta Club will have a virtual Induction Ceremony on February 19. Unfortunately, due to Covid-19 restrictions, we are unable to invite parents or guardians to attend. The ceremony will be filmed and a video link will be sent out via email. All competitions have also been cancelled due to the pandemic per the national organization's restrictions.


FIFTH GRADE RELIGION


Mrs. Carmen Nacaise’s fifth graders will continue to learn about the Books of the New Testament, focusing on St. Paul’s missions that helped establish the early Church.  They will also revisit the Lenten and Easter seasons of the Liturgical Year.  Their subject matter for the recent religion fair was a project that featured the Rosary.


ART


Mrs. Carmen Nacaise’s students have learned new techniques and unique ways to create, draw and color a variety of subjects, despite Covid restrictions. In correlation with their Church History lessons, middle school students will study the history of Byzantine Icons and create their own personal icon.


THIRD GRADE RELIGION


Sr. Sandra Norsworthy’s third grade students are working hard daily on deepening their knowledge of Jesus as a storyteller. For their recent religion fair project, each student has chosen a parable of Jesus and has made a lap folder.  They have been learning how much Jesus loves them as they prepare their hearts to walk with him during the upcoming Lenten Season.


STUDENTS OF THE YEAR 2020-2021


�
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FOURTH GRADE NEWS


4A Mrs. Tammy Guillory’s fourth grade class was excited to begin the new nine weeks. They are reading a new literature book and completing fun assignments and activities related to their chapter book. In grammar, the students are learning about using verbs correctly in their writing. In social studies, the students have learned about people of the Northeast Region of the United States. Everyone is looking forward to having a great 2021!





�
�
4BMrs. Angelia Ducote’s class is excited about the third nine weeks which brings new lessons in religion. They prepared intensely for the religion fair by exploring The Corporal and Spiritual works of Mercy.  In math, students are working with long division and large multiplication expressions. Science leads them to new topics such as changing ecosystems. As this new nine weeks begins, we wish many blessings to all from 4B and Mrs. Angelia!





P.E.


Miss Danielle Schlumbrecht’s students are eagerly learning new games and are really enjoying playing them.�They have started something new. They earn tickets for good behavior as well as winning games. This is encouraging students to go the extra mile, work harder, and push themselves to do things that they normally would say they cannot do.





ATHLETICS


All athletics are suspended until further notice.





CSW SPELLING BEE 2021


OVERALL WINNER


�











Thank You Cafeteria Staff for Our Nutritious Lunches!





AFTER SCHOOL CARE 


THANK YOU MRS. SUSAN DANNER AND MRS. PEGGY BORDELON 


FOR ALL YOUR HELP WITH STUDENT WORK! 















































KC PATRIOTIC ESSAY WINNERS





FIFTH GRADE NEWS


5A Ms. Carla Moreau would like to welcome everyone back.  We are all ready to begin 2021. Students researched and will complete a science project on the solar system this nine weeks.  Many new math skills will be studied, including measurements.  The fifth grade would like to welcome our two new students, Mason and Breighlyn Adams.





5B Mrs. Amy Lemoine’s class prays daily for the safety of all our students and faculty. The students are reading the new novel: Maniac Magee.  They are also working on dictionary skills, reference skills, and will begin practicing for the ACT Aspire test. The students are so grateful to still be in school and learning in person with their teacher.





SIXTH, SEVENTH, & EIGHTH GRADE SCIENCE


Mrs. Michelle Andries will work with her sixth grade science students on solar systems, understanding matter, and exploring life with populations and communities. In seventh grade science, she will be teaching her students how to classify and explore life, understand cell function, discuss human body systems and genetics. She will be covering volcanoes, earthquakes, the earth’s past, and geologic time with her eight graders.





CONGREGATION OF THE CHILDREN OF MARY


The Congregation of the Children of Mary members were recognized after the last Mass of Catholic School Week by sponsor Mrs. Karen Moreau. Membership information will be distributed by Co –Sponsor, Sr. Cristina  Angelini during religion class. A Lenten project for the residents of Metanoia is scheduled within the guidelines of COVID-19 restrictions.





SIXTH GRADE B ELA


Mrs. Michelle Andries is teaching her students to properly write paragraphs and different types of essays. The students will continue to learn vocabulary words until the end of the school year. 





A MESSAGE FROM OUR PASTOR


As the whole world continues to face the challenges of the Covid-19 corona virus in most parts of the world, classroom education is possible. We are blessed to have a learning environment in our own Sacred Heart School. Learning is easier and interesting for some and hard and boring for others. Aristotle says, “The roots of education are bitter; but the fruit is sweet.” Though there are many challenges particularly at this time, with so many restrictions about everything related to teaching and learning, we will overcome all of it. The end result of it all is going to be sweet.


As Joshua J. Marine said, “Challenges are what make life interesting and overcoming them is what makes life meaningful”, or as someone said, “We don’t grow when things are easy, we grow when we face challenges.” SHS students are really awesome in the way they commit themselves to learning and character formation wholeheartedly following the policies to the core to keep everyone safer in our school family. I do commend them for their understanding and endurance. I thank everyone in our SHS family and benefactors of SHS for your openness, tolerance, and love as you welcome and support everything we do for the safety of the school. I also thank you especially for making our SHS Fall Fling a great success and working hard to prepare for the Spring Fling. May God Bless Us and Keep Us Safe! – Fr. Jose Pallipurath
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AROUND SACRED HEART SCHOOL’S CAMPUS 





�       �          �                                                                                  BISHOP MARSHALL’S VISIT TO SHS    GOLDEN APPLE RECEIPENT	       VETERANS ESSAY CONTEST 





                                                                                                                              �   �  �


   100 DAYS OF KINDERGARTEN	                     FACULTY & STAFF                  SOLDIER OUT REACH PROGRAM                                                                                                      


                                                                                                       


          





       








COLUMBIAN SQUIRES


Sponsors Mrs. Dan Soldani and Mr. Marvin Guillot introduced their members and had them recite the oath of the organization after Mass closing out Catholic School Week. Corporal Works of Mercy and charity are being planned for this semester within the guidelines of the COVID -19 restrictions. 





EIGHTH GRADE & 


JR. HIGH ELA


 Mrs. Katie Freeman's eighth and seventh graders are excitedly gearing up for the second half of the school year. The eighth graders will read To Kill a Mockingbird, the dramatic interpretation of Anne Frank, and various short stories and poems as well as complete correlating writing exercises and reading projects. The eighth grade hopes to participate in all of the fun activities that are usually planned for the end of their time at SHS. The seventh graders are reading Esperanza Rising; Roll of Thunder, Hear My Cry; and various short stories and poems throughout the rest of the school year. 


Sixth grade  students are reading The Tiger Rising, Love that Dog, and other poems and stories for the next two semesters.


This year library classes have been a little different. Students have been listening to audible books where they follow the readings on their Chrome book. They are able to take an AR test after the class has completed the book. They seem to be enjoying the audibles which in return helps with comprehension skills, listening skills, and reading accuracy.





JR. HIGH MATH


.


Math classes in grades sixth, seventh, and eighth are progressing well.  The students did extra reviewing at the beginning of the school year due to the interruption of the 2020 spring semester.  The students benefitted from the extra review and should be able to cover the same amount of material as in previous years.  It seems that most of the students are enjoying their math classes and we are all looking forward to a successful 2021 spring semester. I hope that everyone remains safe and healthy and has a great spring semester. – Mr. Dan Soldani





















































THANK YOU MRS. BRENDA COCO AND MRS. JAIME GASPARD 


FOR ALL YOU DO FOR US IN THE FRONT OFFICE! 








Kindergarten Mrs. Karen Guillot and Mrs. Tiffany Moreau have seen a lot of growth in their Kindergarteners this second half of the year. They have learned the fundamentals and skills of alphabets and numbers. Now they are moving on to reading, adding, and subtracting.  Preparation for first grade is the main focus. The students enjoyed all of the Catholic School week activities. Now, Mrs. Karen’s kindergarteners are looking forward to Mardi Gras class activities and visiting with their big brothers and sisters in the eighth grade. The class will probably not go on a field trip this year but a fun activity will be planned at school. Preparing the children for Easter will include learning about the "Stations of the Cross.” The teachers are determined to teach every student to the best of their ability, while enjoying every minute of it!  “It is very rewarding to have such innocent children in their class and to also learn from them as well.  Many thanks go out to the parents and grandparents that play such an important role in their student’s learning capabilities.  Thank you so much for everything!”








THANK YOU MRS. CHRISTINE SOLDANI FOR YOUR CHURCH SECRETARIAL MINISTRY AND


 FOR ALL YOU DO FOR US AT 


SACRED HEART SCHOOL!








FROM THE SHS MEDIA CENTER & TECHNOLOGY LAB


In technology classes, the students have been busy learning about the important functions of the Chromebook for testing purposes. They have been working on lessons which help with Google Docs, Google Slides, and Google Forms. The students just completed their 2021 Vision Board. Mrs. Michelle Daigrepont and Mrs. Erica Coco see a huge growth in their ability to complete assignments and projects using technology. 











Thank you to our Custodial Staff and Faculty for the continued cleaning and sanitizing of our school daily!  


We appreciate you!











SIXTH GRADE A NEWS


6A Miss Danielle Schlumbrecht’s homeroom worked on a gingerbread house before Christmas and won 2nd place. The kids were so excited that they won. They also have been briefly looking up sign language in the mornings, and they really enjoy it!


SIXTH, SEVENTH, &


EIGHTH GRADE RELIGION


In religion class, Sr. Cristina Angelini’s junior high students have deepened their knowledge on the major Liturgical Season, Advent, Christmas, Ordinary Time, Lent and Easter through studying the Liturgical Calendar. With the new semester, the sixth graders will journey with the Patriarchs of the Old Testament: Abraham and Moses.  The seventh graders are knowing Jesus, fully human and fully divine, studying Jesus; public life and events. The eighth graders are continuing to study church history. 


The Religion Fair covered the following topics:


I. Sixth grade:” Creation, Bible as the Book of Life or a Salvation History’s story.”


II.Seventh grade: “Jesus’ parables or miracles”


III.Eighth grade: “A saint lived, loved and served during a pandemic in connection with Covid-19 Pandemic.” May God continue to bless us all!








�


OVERALL CSW 2021


RELIGION


FAIR WINNER





4H NEWS


We are excited that our SHS 4-H Club has been able to meet monthly. Meetings are held in the gym, socially distant and we are keeping class pods together, but even in 2020, 4-H grows at Sacred Heart!  We have elected officers and been learning about Food Science.  Many members have been participating in parish special projects- including Livestock, Shooting Sports, and the Seed of the Month Club.  The club is currently working on a service project. They are collecting “Spiritual Bouquets” to give to nursing home residents. 


 Mrs. Monique Mayeux, 4H Sponsor


 


The 4-H Clover buds program has continued to be a great way for second and third graders to participate in non-competitive 4-H programming.  This year our theme has been Ag Awareness.  The students learn each month about an important aspect of Louisiana Agriculture.  Topics have included cotton, forestry, and composting.  Each lesson begins with a storybook and the students have enjoyed learning about this important part of our local economy.


Mrs. Kristen Dauzat – Clover bud Sponsor











Sacred Heart School 


9968 Bayou des Glaises
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Moreauville, La 71355
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 985-2164
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Please check our FB page 


Daily for updates!





Sacred Heart School of Moreauville





























